
 

 

Peter King, approximately 1923-34. The gentleman with him is likely to be his father, Victor 

 

 

Peter King, centre of picture on the knee of his mother, Violet. Approximately 1923 



 

School photo from “The Hall” Cheshunt, UK, 1929. The lady in the second row from the front with the 

baby on her lap is my grandmother Daphne Griffith, and the gentleman sitting next to her with the 

moustache is my grandfather, Paul Griffith. On my grandmother’s knee is my mother, Diana Griffith 

(now Diana Parsons). The baby in the front row on the ground is my mother’s older sister Elizabeth, 

and sitting next to Elizabeth (4
th
 boy from the right) is Peter King. 

 

 

School soccer team, 1935. Peter King is sitting in the middle row on the left hand side 



 

RAF Gunnery Training School at Stormy Downs, Glamorganshire, Wales in 1943. Peter King is 

seated in the second row from the front, second person from the right. 

 

Peter King visited my grandfather in February 1944, and expressed his grave fears about being a rear 

gunner in the Lancaster bomber. At the time he was quite upset and depressed, having seen so many 

of his fellow airman lose their lives. 

My grandfather advised Peter that he should not give up, and that he needed to do the right thing by 

his crew, his parents and himself. He suggested to Peter that he request to be retrained as a Wireless 

Operator, as this was a less hazardous position in the plane than the rear gunner. 

In May 1944, Peter finished his Wireless Operator training and received advice that he would be 

transferred from his squadron at the time (166 Squadron) to the 550 Squadron. Peter wrote to my 

grandfather and let my grandfather know that he had been successful in being transferred, and would 

continue to fly in the RAF. 

On the following page is the letter my grandfather wrote to Peter upon hearing this news. This letter, 

and others, were rescued from the personal effects of Violet King, Peter’s mother, some years after 

she died in 1990. My grandfather wrote this letter on 17
th
 May, 1944. Only ten days later, Peter’s 

plane was shot down and crashed at Rebecq. 
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